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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

February 23, 2007
VA Strengthens Partnership with U.S. Olympic Committee
Nicholson: Veteran-Athletes to Get Olympic-Caliber Training

WASHINGTON -- To improve competitive sporting opportunities for physically disabled veterans, the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) is strengthening its partnership with the U.S. Olympic Committee (USOC).
“America’s veterans deserve the best,” said Secretary of Veterans Affairs Jim Nicholson.  “For physically disabled veterans interested in representing the United States in Paralympic sports competition, that means receiving world-class training in facilities operated by the U.S. Olympic Committee.”

Nicholson, joined by Norman Bellingham, USOC chief operating officer, announced today that VA is working with the Olympic Committee to give qualified physically disabled veterans the chance to train in facilities maintained for Olympic and Paralympic athletes.
“The Paralympic program, elite sport competition for persons with physical disabilities, is an integral part of the USOC,” said Bellingham. “Our commitment to grow Paralympic activity ensures that veterans and other persons with physical disabilities have opportunities to participate in physical fitness at the local level and pursue their dreams of representing America at the Paralympic Games.”

“This partnership builds upon VA’s long-standing sponsorship of annual national games for wheelchair athletes and physically disabled veterans interested in winter sports,” Nicholson said. “This partnership also builds upon the character, dedication and skill of physically disabled veterans who are more interested in their abilities than their disabilities.”

- More -
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Additionally, the new Veterans Paralympic Performance Program would provide full-time training and support for qualified physically disabled veterans pursuing spots on a future U.S. Paralympic team at six different Olympic and Paralympic Training facilities including:  U.S. Olympic Training Centers in Chula Vista, Calif. and Colorado Springs, Colo.; Olympic and Paralympic training facilities in Birmingham, Ala., Marquette, Mich. and Edmond, Okla. and alpine ski training in collaboration with Challenge Aspen in Aspen, Colo. 
Over 400 physically disabled veterans are scheduled to take part in a wide range of winter sports during the 21st National Disabled Veterans Winter Sports Clinic in Snowmass, Colo., from April 1-6.  Another 500 disabled veterans are expected to show up in Milwaukee from June 19-23 for the 27th National Veterans Wheelchair Games. These programs and others being developed by the VA and USOC promote daily physical activity and participation in sport to all disabled veterans.
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